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Department of Human Resources

311 West Saratoga Street 

Baltimore MD  21201
FIA INFORMATION MEMO



Control Number:  99-05
Issuance Date:

TO:
DIRECTORS, LOCAL DEPARTMENTS OF SOCIAL SERVICES

DEPUTY/ASSISTANT DIRECTORS FOR FAMILY INVESTMENT

FAMILY INVESTMENT SUPERVISORS

FROM:
ROBERT EVERHARD, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, FIA



DENESE MAKER, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, CSA  

RE:

OUTREACH TO NONCITIZENS 


PROGRAM AFFECTED:
FOOD STAMP PROGRAM

ORIGINATING OFFICE:
 OFFICE OF POLICY AND RESEARCH

Effective November 1,1998 many noncitizens will become eligible for food stamps.  (See Action Transmittal #99-10)  Several governmental agencies, including DHR, have developed strategies to reach the population that will become eligible because of the change in the law.  This Information Memo is to inform local departments about several planned initiatives.

The Food and Nutrition Service is working with the Social Security Administration to notify noncitizens of their potential eligibility.  The Social Security Administration is sending letters to noncitizens whose Supplemental Security Income benefits were restored as a result of the immigrant provisions of the Balanced Budget Act.  The Social Security Administration plans to send the notices on or about October 5-7.  Copies of the letters are attached.

In DHR, the Maryland Office for New Americans (MONA) and FIA have been working together to develop strategies to reach potentially eligible noncitizens.  We plan to send a flyer to individuals identified through CARES who were denied or terminated from the Food Stamp Program because they failed citizenship or immigrant requirements by September 30.  Press releases through the Public Relations Office and to foreign language print and electronic media are also planned.        

Local departments are often in a position to work with organizations in the community.  We encourage you to develop your own outreach strategies in partnership with local organizations that serve the immigrant community.

INQUIRIES

If you have any questions please contact Kay Finegan at 410-767-7939.   

cc:
DHR Executive Staff

FIA Executive Staff

Constituent Services 
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